


























 

 

 

 

 

Our Mission 

“Provide competent and professional fire, rescue, and 

medical services to the citizens and visitors of Quilcene and 

Coyle while ensuring the safety, education, and well-being of 

its members.” 

 
 

Our Vision 
 

“Provide services to the Quilcene and Coyle communities in 
the form of fire, rescue and medical incident responses, and 
public safety, fire prevention and public affairs. These 
services will be provided in an environment of inclusion of all 
its members and the communities.” 

 

 
Our Core Values 

 

The five QFR Core values in priority order are: 
 

 
QUILCENE FIRE 

RESCUE 
MONTHLY FIRE CHIEFS REPORT 

 

 
For May 2023 

1. FIREFIGHTER SAFETY 
2. FIRE PREVENTION & PUBLIC EDUCATION 
3. EFFICIENT OPERATIONS 
4. PROFESSIONAL BEHAVIOR 
5. CLEAR POLICY /CONCISE PROCEDURE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“We serve to save” 
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FIRE CHIEF Tim McKern 
 
Governance and Administration: 
▪ JeffCom  Hiring Staff is the Key focus and New Director Matt Stewart ( Starts July 1)  
▪ CARES Volunteer Program – Kimberly is working with me on this new project and will 

ride with CARES Team upon her return. Local CARES is assisting with some of our 
neighbors.  We are meeting with DSHS Senior services resource availability.  

Goals and Objectives: 
▪ Station 22 Station Exterior Painting 
▪ Training Program plan 2023 June 25 MedVac Training 
▪ AFG Safer 2022 applied and should have news sometime in May or June.  
▪ Crew Qtrs Kitchen and floors in about  4 weeks 

Financial Resources: 
▪ BIAS – Submitted  the annual report  to the State Auditor in May  
▪ GEMT funds still rolling in and working with BIAS and changes to non-transport side 
▪ CMS (Medicare) Data Collection Project for 2022 July 1,2022 – June 30 2023 
▪ EJFR ALS Contract review with Commissioner Kelbon , Chief and EJFR Committee Update 

at the meeting.  

Physical Resources and Quality of Life (QOL): 
▪ Stryker Gurneys and Stairchair are in service and working well.  
▪ Working with staff on new extrication tools and mounting on E21  

Health and Safety  
▪ Review of Policies and Safety programs – Safety Committee meets working on SIP and 

APP plan for adoption and forward to the FIIRE program  
▪ FIIRE Program update – VAP Surview complete and working on RTW, Risk Assessment, 

other safety topics. We have completed and starting on 2nd quarter 2nd year  
requirements. 

Essential Resources 
▪ Policy & Procedure- Lexipol- QFR Policy consolidation ongoing and review critical ones 

for daily OPS  

External Relationships 
▪ Working with Jeffcom on new CAD program that included response plans, Crew Force 
▪ Working with partner agencies on the June 17 Gravel Unravel bike race   

Fire Prevention 
▪ Community Risk Reduction programs along with Countywide CWPP plan  
▪ Working with Coyle Area on Road Access and Addressing – partnership with DCD  
▪ Strategic Plan review at Leadership updating with recent Stryker Gurney Overview  
▪ Potential Lid Lift to 1.25 in August 2024 
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May 2023 Incidents 
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A SHIFT OFFICERS REPORT Capt. Mark McCrehin 
 

Apparatus Readiness: 

▪ We are still on the waiting list to get the rest of our Fire Apparatus into NKFR for annual 

inspections. As per usual they are overbooked and understaffed. 

Training and Competency: 
▪ Target Solutions still has 10 overdue assignments.  

▪ We are currently looking at moving our online training to Lexipol. This will allow us to 

have all our training in one spot (Policies, Fire and EMS).  

▪ June 24, we have Helicopter operations and safety training scheduled with our Medivac 

partners. This is a great training opportunity that allows all members the training 

needed to safely operate around helicopters along with a great chance to speak with 

pilots and flight nurses to get any questions answered.       

Physical Resources and Quality of Life: 

▪ I have turned over all collected information about Apparatus Bay Exhaust Systems to the 

District Secretary to investigate grant information. 

▪ I have spoken with Dan Nieman about a start date for the Crew Quarters project. He has 

told me he is shooting for around the first of July.  

QFR Events: 
QFR has several events for June.  

▪ Quilcene High School Awards-June 6. QFR will be attending the Awards ceremony and 

presenting a QFR T shirt and Structural Fire helmet with personalized shield to Lane Lont, 

Graduating Senior. Lane is a special needs student who has spent several of his high school 

years here at QFR assisting crews with station chores as well as training. FF/EMT Zak 

Torres took charge of procuring the new helmet with his own funds. Several members 

have also chipped in to offset the cost.  

▪ Quilcene School Field Day-June 13. QFR crews will be at the Quilcene School participating 

in Field Day. This is a day for the younger students to celebrate end of the school year. 

There are several different stations that present different challenges. QFR is always on 

site with E21 and A21. Some years if there is enough heat and personnel then students 

have been able to spray water with a wildland hose with crews’ assistance. We are also 

on site to render any aid if needed. 

▪ Quilcene School Beach Party-June 16. This is an event for all hosted by the Quilcene 

School. QFR is onsite with A21 and E21. There are usually several events that are 

occurring, along with food and beverages.  

▪ Gravel Unravel-June 17. QFR will be at the park at the Worthington Mansion and 

throughout the planned trail to provide aid to any injured riders. We will be assisted by 

Dist. 4 for this event. 
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B SHIFT OFFICERS REPORT Lt. Kevin Winn 
 

Significant Events and Service Delivery: 

▪ On 5/26/2023 we responded to a fatal motorcycle accident on HWY 101 in Brinnon. 

Training and Competency: 

▪ N/A 

Physical Resources and Quality of Life: 

▪ I will be working with central welding to get our Medical O2 bottles Hydrotested. 

▪ Our CPR class at the Assembly of God Church on 5/17 went great.  

▪ I will be contacting Stryker to set up a LUCAS Device Demo approved by Dr Carlbom. 

▪ We have Been notified by Stryker about a safety recall on our new gurneys. So far, we 

have not encountered the issue reported and are coordinating with Stryker to have our 

gurneys updated and the recall fixed before we have an issue. If we observe any of the 

issues Stryker listed, we will take the gurney(s) out of service per Stryker’s 

recommendation. 

▪ POE has finished setting up the new Office365 subscription setup. 

▪ We will be presenting a fire helmet to QHS Senior Lane Lont on June 6th at the Quilcene 

School Awards Ceremony. The Fire Helmet was purchased privately by QFR Staff 

Members. Lane is a disabled teen from the Quilcene school who would come by the 

station as part of a school program to help teach him basic life skills and to help him 

improve his social skills by interacting with the duty crew. Lane loves coming to the fire 

station, and he is beloved by QFR Staff. We are very excited to present him with this 

ceremonial helmet.  

▪ We have been working closely with FIRE CARES to work on a solution for a local resident 

who has dementia and has been having trouble navigating Quilcene and taking care of 

himself. We are happy to report he has been moved from Quilcene to his brothers in 

Montesano with help from FIRE CARES and APS.  

Staffing (next 30 days): 

▪ I have no vacation planned for the month of June. 
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C SHIFT OFFICERS REPORT Lt. Nick Singleton 
 

Significant Events and Service Delivery:  
▪ C-Shift responded to 22 incidents during the month of May. These incidents were mostly 

aid in nature with a few traffic incidents, and a structure fire. Notable incidents include: 
▪ Single vehicle MVC on Highway 104 from vehicle losing control. Both patients were 

uninjured and non-transport. 
▪ Mutual aid to D5 for single vehicle MVC with two patients. One patient AMA, the second 

patient was transported BLS by A21 to JHC for evaluation. 
▪ Fire in the wood shake roof of an older wood frame two-car garage in Quilcene near 

Station 21. The fire was contained to the roof with minimal water needed for 
extinguishment. 

▪ Mutual aid to Port Ludlow for a brush fire. The fire was a 15x15’ slash pile that had 
reignited after having burned over 2 months ago. Worked with Port Ludlow and E91 to 
extinguish fire. 

▪ Water usage report sent to PUD with approximately 2500 gallons used between 
incidents, training, and maintenance. 

Apparatus Readiness: 
▪ An issue with B21’s foam system was found during a rig check. Worked with Don Svetich 

and his knowledge of this apparatus to troubleshoot and fix. 

Training and Competency: 
▪ Red card paperwork has been submitted for 2023 and we anticipate receiving the cards 

within the next couple of weeks. Tyson Svetich has completed all tasks for his ICT5 task 
book and that has been submitted. Svetich’s next step will be to complete the S-290 
intermediate fire weather online class to prepare for his next training qualification. 

▪ Assisted with instruction for Central Mason’s Wildland Academy of 30 students with 
Svetich. 

▪ Continue to work on EMS skills check-offs with Svetich. 
▪ Completed assessment and vital signs training with Coyle volunteers. 

Physical Resources and Quality of Life: 
▪ CPR manikin upgrade kit has been ordered. Unfortunately, this kit is on backorder 

through the end of July. 

Staffing (next 60 days): 
▪ NTR. 

Other: 
▪ NTR. 

 




